ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 24th May 2012

Osprey Room, Highland Football Academy, Dingwall @7.30pm

 Present

Jim Hyslop/ Jenny Maclennan/ Margaret Farmer/ Jack Murray/ Garry Bain/ Angela Maclean/ Roy Sinclair/ Garry Bain/Gerry McCready/ Darren Reid/ Alan Munro/Kate Lackie/ Annelise Glew
1. Apologies

Margaret Paterson/ Davie Ogilvie/ Joan Maxwell.

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the bi-monthly meeting. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed with the following changes:
· David “Dowdie” to be replaced by David “Tidmarsh”. Formal approval will be given at August meeting.

3. Matters Arising

N
one.
4.  ASC Report


Given at AGM  by Gerry McCready. Copy available on request.
5. Correspondence


A letter of thanks has been received from Malin Wilson of Invergordon Judo Club for her trust fund grant and also from Michael Maclennan of Highland Budokan Judo for his trust fund grant for a European Cadet Cup competition in Portugal. Jack reiterated how much we appreciate the feedback.
.

6. Treasurer’s Report

Copies of the annual accounts may be requested from Jim for 2010/11. This year’s accounts are still with the accountants and will be available shortly.

The Sports Fund stands at £12,516.98 with the transfer of £386.20 from the Trust fund. The sum of £4,229.48 has been transferred to the newly formed Travel fund account. We have received the first instalment of £7,730 from Highland Council which is unchanged from last year. Total expenditure of £3,677.07. Committed grant aid stands at £6,950.98. The estimated balance of £12,855.15 in Sports Fund. The bulk of expenditure is grants, of which approximately £3,000 has been applied for.
7. Grant Aid
There was a sub-committee meeting on 17th May. Grants were recommended to be approved by the sub committee with the exception of:
1. Highland Basketball. Clarification had been sought as applications were from individual members. The total applied for exceeded the club’s limits.This has been resolved with contact from the secretary.
2. PGA Coaching. Clarification of residency status, numbers attending and coach costs requested from Tain, Muir of Ord and Ullapool Golf Clubs.
This was clarified after a conversation with Willie Mackay, Club Golf Development officer with Highlife Highland.
3. Dingwall Tae-kwon-do. Discussion was deferred to this meeting for the full committee. Decision was made for the club to be formally written to giving a refusal because it was felt that these gradings were personal achievements and not necessarily beneficial to sport in general. Any further supporting information to be requested from the club. Jeanie Graham to be consulted as to the eligibility of the application.
8.  New members


Fyrish Flyers representative Kate Lackie handed in her membership renewal as Dingwall Dolphins have been renamed and were welcomed back.
9.  HSDA Update

No meeting as not enough members to be quorate and last minute cancellation. 
10. AOCB


Roy requested documents to be emailed in 2003/7 format. Jenny to forward copies. 
11. Date for future meetings


Provisionally, 

  
16th August 2012


25th October 2012 


24th January 2013


21st March 2013

Awards night will be held in December. 

Jack thanked everyone and moved the meeting on to the AGM.                                         

